Humber Village – End of Summer Newsletter 2016

[bookmark: _GoBack]It’s again time to share what has been happening in and around the village. While most of the projects are not new to us, there area couple that require more time for feedback from residents.  As we move forward, it is all coming together to be another successful year.

The process of maintaining our roads is certainly cyclical in nature. We begin by adding loads of gravel to the surface, grade it in when necessary, and then remove the material from ditches when they become filled. It never seems to end.  

There has been a genuine response by most residents to use our roads in a safe manner. From time to time, we are experiencing some excessive speeds which not only cause our road surface to deteriorate, but, also test the limits of our expectations of safety. Our roads are governed by provincial regulations...please use the same courtesy and regard for the safe use of our roads as you would when driving in Corner Brook on a busy school day.

We are currently reviewing the various consulting reports on the bridge so that we can communicate a timeline of work that remains to be done. Our new bridge decking is certainly functioning well, and we anticipate that the remaining work to the north end approach path should be completed within the next two weeks. Delays to bridge access should be minimal and we will send out an email notice of the times/dates to be affected.

We are also continuing to review the various consulting reports on the bridge focusing on the various portions of the underside and support structures. It has been brought to discussion that one of the concrete ties under the bridge (over the water) has a section of exposed rebar...this is something that cannot go unchecked.  Similar details of other repairs do not have the same urgency and can be addressed in a year or two. We will keep us posted on the details as they come forward.

The results of a survey that was sent out to residents earlier this year has provided insight into the possible direction which residents want their facility to grow. Our goal for the nearer future is to complete the washroom. Once complete, the building structure will be secure...and we can move forward with our plans for the installation of the septic field.

Maintaining a clean appearance to the Community Centre lot is a necessity that we are sure everyone agrees upon...kudos are sent to Andrew & Skyler May, and others whose families who have been volunteering to cut the lawn, pull weeds, and pick-up garbage.  To date, motorized vehicles have not been driving on the grass portion of the property, which has really helped these volunteers, who use their personal lawn mowers, to continue to cut the lawn with the knowledge that rocks and sticks have not been uprooted due to aggressive riding by these vehicles. Thank you for your insightfulness here!

The use of trail bikes, quads, side-by-sides etc. on the community lot has been minimal so far this year. Although, there is recent evidence that individual(s) with ATV type tires have been driving on the concrete surface of the Community Centre....as well, individuals have used the construction materials for the building as ‘ramps’ for skate boards (or something similar to that effect).  Neither activity should be occurring on this concrete surface – we trust that we do not need to put up more signs indicating as such...(?!)

As you are aware, with the sale of 3 Pine St., our need to relocate our disposal bins must be addressed. We have been reviewing the options presented to past boards, inspecting various locations with the Waste Mgt. Co., and noting feedback from residents. What is clearly evident is that there are very few options for the village to consider – we are certainly open to new ideas as they come forward. In the broader picture, we intend to have selected a location and to have some of the preliminary site work done by the end of this fall, with the remainder of the work to be completed by the end of late spring of next year.  You will have recently received a newsletter informing residents of where we are in the process – if you have suggestions, please don’t hesitate to send them along to our humbervillageboard@gmail.com address, and/or drop by the Community Centre on Saturday, Sept. 24th from 10:00 am – 12:00 noon, and share you ideas.

It seems that a number of small items that have crossed our desk are conveniently intertwined. We have received communication from Steady Brook Fire that they would like us to review our street addressing system to ensure that all is in order. Canada Post, Census Canada, and various delivery agents have all indicated that they, too, are wanting us to ensure that all roads have clearly marked street signs, that residential addresses are numbered sequentially and are highly visible by the roadside. Similarly so, the Board has the need to review the addresses of the new homes being constructed to ensure that we are accurate in every detail prior to further communication of assessments and other important notices.  

We have numerous ‘youth’ who have boundless amounts of energy and interest, and need a process to allow their ideas to come forward in a constructive manner. If you know of someone who can assist the younger generation ...please encourage them to contact us so we can plan to move forward with this hidden pool of talent!

As a community, we individually enjoy our homes, and family and friends, and as an organized group of residents, we take great pride in ensuring that the shared vision we construct is built to last...we are all fully aware of those that do not enjoy the same degree of life & adventure.  Please take a moment to consider our current level of ‘corporate citizenship’ and how we may move forward...for the benefit of others.

We are so fortunate to live where we do, many other communities simply can’t compare to the variety and access of natural environment. The school year has started and everyone’s own agenda seems to take priority. Please remind all of your drivers that – everyone’s minds will be focused on getting to where it is they want to go, ...so please, ...drive slow, ...so you are better in the know! 




